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Hello,

I cannot believe that we are now at the end of 2009 and that there are only three more meetings left for me as chair of the Community Panel and I am working and planning now with a sense of urgency.
At our meeting on December 1st 2009 we discussed a new piece of task and finish work to be set up to examine work currently being organised for an older peoples strategy.  Members will need to be selected from the panel and their first meeting will be with Susan Trafford to discuss the way forward, to investigate any work that had already been carried out across the County to avoid any duplication and to look to co-opt a member from another organisation onto the T & F group.  The panel are looking forward to this new piece of work.

The panel have also had the opportunity to meet with the CDRP Business Manager Ms Wilkinson who presented the draft partnership plan for 2010/11 for Carlisle and Eden. This gave the scrutiny panel a good opportunity to ask plenty of questions regarding Carlisle’s representation within the CDRP, and also around projects that had particular interest to them such as the ‘Let-go Project’, which is concerned with the cycle of violence within the home.  During the discussion it became apparent that some funding had been made available by Central Government for the provision of domestic violence advisers.  Panel members agreed to lobby their local MP’s to investigate where this funding is at this time and if it has, or will be, put to use in the near future.   It was agreed that the panel would continue to scrutinise the CDRP as it has done previously then change to Joint Scrutiny in the next Municipal Year.  Carlisle will then have much improved representation within this particular partnership.
The panel also met with Mr Allan Dickson, Assistant Health Services and Housing Partnership Manager, who gave the panel a detailed explanation of the connections between fuel poverty and those living on lower incomes, energy inefficient homes and the growing elderly population within our area and the provision of a Fuel Poverty Officer.  Funding for this particular post is already in place for the next three years and the officer will be working with other partnerships, the other District Councils and the County Council.  The post will be line managed from Carlisle District and this panel looks forward to a good working relationship with this new officer.
The panel are holding a workshop on the Women and Families Replacement Hostel on 3rd February – this will be a wonderful opportunity for members to understand how important the support work of our officers is too many vulnerable people, and allows the scrutiny panel to engage and focus on one of the Councils most important projects and discuss the provision with the officers and most importantly some of the service users.  This will be a special day for all of us who attend the session, as we will feel some of the impact of what it means to be faced with homelessness, despair and abandonment, but also hope, preservation of spirit, kindness and understanding.  
On 10th December the Community Panel held a special meeting which was the result of a Call-In from my colleagues Cllrs, Heather Bradley, Hugh McDevitt and Colin Glover, relating to decision EX260/09 – Community Support Savings Proposals, and the recommendation from the Executive to implement the reduction of the overall Community Centre Budget by £93,000 (to be phased in over two financial years starting 2010, using the Solace model C of variable reductions to individual centres), in accordance with the recommendations contained in the review of Community Support September 2008 as part of the 2010/11 budget process.

All members of the panel, including myself, were pleased to be able to scrutinise the subject in more detail, as they were most interested to ascertain the rationale behind the variable grant reductions as affects individual centres and the financial cuts to be imposed on individual centres and how option C of the Solace report will be applied.  The panel would like to sincerely thank Cllr Mrs Olwyn Luckley, Portfolio Holder for Health and Community Development and Senior Officer Mr Rob Burns, Community Unit, for attending the meeting and answering the questions put them by the panel.
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